Clerks’ Report
Week ending 12th November 2021
Email Distribution
SPCA weekly bulletin 

SSDC weekly news round up
Letter of thanks from the Christmas Fair Committee
Staffordshire Fire and Rescue Service - Community Safety Flash Kitchen fires 
Other matters 
Resident reported that lights on Sainsburys car park were on during the day. PPC reported to the manager of Sainsburys Perton
Acorns Charity shop have agreed that they will waive the electricity fee for powering the Christmas lights this year as a good will gesture as PPC are storing some of their stock during their refit. 

Confirmed the Clerk and one member of the Christmas Fair Committee will be visiting Weston Sawmill on Tuesday 16th November to choose a tree for Anders Square. 
PPC informed Highways of a ‘ slow Horses’ warning sign that has been installed in Dippons Lane which we believe to be unlawful.
The Chairman represented Perton Parish Council at the Remembrance Services at South Staffordshire District Council and the Perton memorial service.
Covid testing on Sainsburys car park on 17th November and 7th December.

Dippons lane: 

· SCC will be jetting the culvert on Monday 15th November.  If further work is required it will be scheduled in.   

· The please drive slowly horse sign was not installed by Highways, but they have no objection to it 

The cost to repair the roundabout is £1375 + vat.  I have instructed HAGS/SMP to schedule the repair. 
SSDC have removed the traffic cone from the lake

Website/Facebook
South Staffordshire Council - Locality 4 online Q&A session. this covers Perton, Pattingham, Codsall & Bilbrook
Staffordshire Fire and Rescue Service - Community Safety Flash Kitchen fires 

